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Attendees: 

• Andy Mitchell, (Thames Tideway) – chair 
• Ann Bentley, (Rider Levett Bucknall) 
• Brian Berry, (FMB) 

• Suzannah Nichol, (Build UK) 
• Simon Rawlinson, (Arcadis)  
• Mark Reynolds, (Mace)  
• Graham Watts (CIC) 
• Keith Waller (CIH) 

Secretariat: 

• Stuart Young, (BEIS) 

• Peter Payne, (BEIS) 

Present by Invitation: 

• Alan Muse (RICS) – presentation only 

Apologies: 

• Fergus Harradence, (BEIS)  
 

 
1. Presentation by Alan Muse 

 
1.1 Alan presented an overview of the RICS ICMS3 system - Optimising 
environmental sustainability in construction. Action: Alan agreed to attend a 

CLC Domestic RMI meeting. Brian to feed back to CLC where Alan’s work can be 
made relevant over the whole industry and suggested next steps for CLC. 

 
2. Focus on SAG Feedback: Andy 
 

2.1 Andy reported to the SAG on: 
 

• His and CPA’s meeting with Minister Rowley (02/03) on UKCA/CE 
marking; 

• Next version of the CZ performance Framework update; 

• Ukraine/ Russia issues; 
• MTC event the previous week; 

• New Co-Chair selection.  
 

 
3. UKCA marking: Andy’s feedback from meeting with Minister 
Rowley 

  
3.1 Government understands the problem and is considering next steps.  

 
 

https://www.rics.org/uk/upholding-professional-standards/sector-standards/construction/icms3/


 

4. ConstructZero 
 

4.1 Jennifer Schooling asked if Andy could provide a quote in support of the 
Carbon Reduction Code and also keen about the possibility of it being more 

recognised in the CZ workstream (Stuart/Andy has since actioned the quote 
request) 
 

5. MTC  
 

5.1 SAG talked around how the MTC’s positive work could be continued and 
potential options. 
 

5.2 An acceptance funding is difficult in the current climate but also 
recognition industry shouldn’t be put off and must try. A suggestion was made 

that CLC may wish to consider (long-term) the potential to have a more direct 
relationship with some of the bigger spending departments. 
 

6. Co-chair 
 

6.1 Andy has suggested 3 people to be on the selection panel, one from BEIS 
and two from the CLC.  He is yet to have spoken to all three.  Andy reiterated 

the invitation was open to SAG and Task Force should any individuals wish to 
apply. 
 

6.2 The introduction of a new co-chair presents an opportunity to review the 
CLC’s future direction, including how the SAG and Task Force operate; and 

whether the SAG could be better utilised.  
 
End 


